Devizes and District Allotment Association
Minutes of committee meeting held on Monday 4th October 2010 @ 1930 hours.

Attendees:             Nigel Carter


Chair



Graham Saunders

Secretary

     

Tam Bassett



Eileen Clark


Catherine Brown



Dave Bryant

Apologies:
Gisela Coker


Treasurer


Ben Rees

Minutes of 26th July 2010.

Minutes of previous meeting held on 26th July 2010 were read and agreed by all that they were a true reflection of the meeting.  Signed by Chair.

Matters arising from those minutes:
There were no matters arising.

Chairman’s report:

The chair discussed the possibility of having an article placed in the ‘Wiltshire Council Messenger’     This was discussed and it was felt that this had merit.  After further discussion it was agreed that further enquiries need to be made but it should be progressed.

Treasurer’s report:
In absence of Treasurer the Chair went through the current balance sheet.  Total amount held is £526.

Secretary’s report:
Nothing to report.
Any other business:
Halloween Trail – Not being held this year.  Various reasons were provided as to why it wasn’t and agreed by the committee.   A ‘Largest pumpkin’ competition was being arranged by Ben Rees.

Autumn show: Grass cutting of pathways  etc to coincide  with the show .  Areas around building were untidy and grass was too long.    It was felt that the system of recording the various classes and scoring was complicated and this would be simplified prior to next years show.  Needs to revisited in plenty of time for next years show – consider forming a sub committee to organise?

Web site:    No update as Ben was absent.

Ongoing issues:

Main gate has been re hung and now opens and closes properly.

Pedestrian gate off Windsor Drive still awaits rectification.

Toilets in building being left in a ‘mess’ and cisterns not working therefore toilets unable to flush.

Devizes Town Council were informed of the problem last week.
Discussion followed re possibility of changing combination on exterior door to building.  This is due to numerous people now having the current combination and the facility being misused.

Seed Orders,  discussion on distribution of catalogues ...  maybe ‘pick-up’ points could be used.  Suggestions/thoughst for next committee meeting.

The Association won an award this year for ‘Development’ from the Royal Horticultural Society and South West in Bloom.      Certificate to be displayed in kitchen of  Windsor Drive building.

No further business the meeting closed at 2020 hours.

Next meeting Thursday 3rd February 2011 1930 hours at Police HQ Social Club.
Chairperson..........................................................................................

Secretary.................................................................................................
                        .
